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Note from the Editor 
 

 
 

Happy Thanksgiving! 
 

In spite of the pandemic, we still have much to be 
thankful for. This would be a good time to 
contemplate all of our blessings and to think of others 
who are less fortunate – to share the talents that the 
Lord has given us. 
 

Please note our new event, the Jolly Holiday Shopping 
Event, taking place on November 21 (details on p. 10). 
     Nancy Pelzel 

 

November Events 
 

November 1, 11:00 A.M. Memorial Candle Vigil 
/Goettafest 

November 6, 7:30 P.M. General Meeting/ 
    Elections 
November 6, 7   Harvest Fest 
November 10, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
November 15, 2:00 P.M. Genealogy Meeting 
November 20, 7:00 P.M. Schützen Nacht 
November 21, 10:00 A.M. Holiday Shopping 
November 29, 3:00 P.M. Weihnachts Konzert 
__________________________________________________________ 

 

December Events 

 
December 6, 12:00 P.M. Christmas Luncheon 
December 8, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
December 13, 3:00 P.M. Children’s Christmas 
    Party 
December 18, 7:00 P.M. Schützen Nacht 
December 20, 2:00 P.M. Genealogy Meeting 

 

All events crossed out above have been 

cancelled.  

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – Ted Hoerstmann, 513-404-3139 
Vice President – Anna Stukenborg, 859-221-8334 

 

Membership (New Members) – Rita Musbach, 513-793-1148 
Membership (Current) – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

Sick Committee – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Sängerchor – Dale Sunderhaus, 513-604-6074 
Schützen Club – Steve Lawson, 513-578-7873 

Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  
The Journeymen Group – Anna Stukenborg, 859-221-8334 

House & Grounds – Walt Gerbus, 513-543-9877 
 

Kolping Center 
Clubhouse Rentals – 513-851-7951 then press 1 
Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 
Hall – 513-851-7951 then press 4 

 

Kolping Dues 
 

Dues notices will be mailed out at the beginning 
of November and are due by the end of December. 
Family dues are $63.00, single membership is 
$42.00, and if you are 70 years old in 2021 and a 
20-year member, (Life member), your dues are 
$25.00. The year you became a member is on the 
envelope behind your name.  
 

Karen Wienkamp, Membership Secretary 
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Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 
 in the month of November ! 

 
 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

James Stukenborg Nov 1 

Dilip Tripathy Nov 2 

John Noll Nov 3 

George Ostendorf Nov 4 

Anthony Eckstein Nov 5 

Margaret Hermeling Nov 5 

Wendell Hull Nov 5 

Charles Klosterman Nov 5 

Theresa Stille Nov 5 

Jeff Talkers Nov 5 

Barb Adams Nov 6 

Kacie Seibel Nov 7 

William Hausfeld Nov 8 

Theodore Klosterman Nov 8 

Theodore Wilke Nov 9 

Robert Willmann Nov 9 

Ralph Talkers Nov 10 

Dennis Brunsman Nov 11 

John Murray Nov 11 

Beth Pohlabeln Nov 11 

Konrad Schantz Nov 11 

Michael Brunsman Nov 12 

Ursula Grote Nov 12 

Manfred Ellers Nov 13 

Alla Deroun Nov 14 

Greg Lewis Nov 14 

Johanna Stegman Nov 14 

Susan Welage Nov 14 

Frank Worthoff Nov 14 

 

 
First Name Last Name Birthday 

Amy Hester Nov 15 

Ann Hoerstmann Nov 15 

Doris Wilke Nov 15 

Kurt Brickweg Nov 17 

Kenny Kemper Nov 18 

Nancy Pelzel Nov 18 

Lydia Sinclair Nov 18 

Patricia Yuellig Nov 18 

David Abeln Nov 19 

Robert Schindler Nov 19 

Stephan Abt Nov 21 

Thomas Freese Nov 21 

Bernard Geers Nov 21 

Karen Wienkamp Nov 21 

Roger Adams Nov 22 

Roberta Keck Nov 22 

Charlie Reynolds Nov 23 

Harry Rumpke, Jr. Nov 23 

Larry Schmidt Nov 23 

Brian Griffin Nov 25 

Carol Yoder Nov 25 

Joseph Reis III Nov 26 

Beverly Meyer Nov 27 

Steven Sinclair Nov 27 

William Schoenberger Nov 28 

Linda Antal Nov 29 

John Knizner Nov 30 

Herb Seubert Nov 30 

Barbara Willenbrink Nov 30 

 

A Note From Fr. Dan, Our Praeses 
 
Please remember to pray for the Kolping members who have departed from this life. Details of our communal 
memorial are in this issue of the Bulletin (p. 6). This year we must respect the COVID regulations for the state of 
Ohio, so we will not celebrate a Mass.  Instead of Mass, we will use the whole Kolping Banquet Hall to maintain 
proper social distance. Each family will be assigned to one table. We will light candles, read scripture and pray for 
our deceased. Afterwards, Sunday Brunch will be served. 
 
Please bring face masks for all who will attend from each family. Be safe and help protect all your brothers and 
sisters at this Kolping function. Face masks are required for the sake of the common good, except while we are 
actually eating/drinking. This is the only way we can do things according to the COVID-19 regulations. Please join 
all who can attend in praying for our deceased Kolping members. 

Fr. Dan Kroger, OFM 
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Sports Club News 
 

Fall season 2020 is coming to a close shortly. We all 
were happy to get out there and be able to play. We did 
our best to keep up with and follow all the COVID 
guidelines. All in all, it was a great season for everyone. 
Due to the prolonged inactivity, there were some 
injuries and some COVID scares. Tryouts will be the 
first week of November. Go to Kolpingsc.com for more 
information. 
 

We were unable to host any tournaments this year, but 
we will look for new and safe ways to host for 2021. We 
are always looking for local companies to be club and 
tourney sponsors. 
 

Walt Dewar, Kolping SC President 
  Kolping SC Tournament Director 
  walt.kolpingsoccer@gmail.com 
  (513) 312-8551 
________________________________________________________________ 

Schützen Club News 
Turkey Shoot This Month 

 

November is our Turkey Shoot event. Winner of each 
line will receive a Kroger gift card. 

 

Shooting night is November 20th; team signup and the 
COVID sheet will be at the front door. Please try to come 
around 6 pm to help set up the room and stay after to 
help put everything back. Shooting will start at 7 pm.  
 

Last month there was a small group of teams that 

stayed to help put all the chairs and tables back in 

the shooting room. I want to thank those members. 

Next month we need to have more teams to help; if 

we don’t have teams to volunteer, I will assign 

teams to help at the end of the night. The more help 

we have, the faster we all can leave. 
 

September scores were: High Practice, John 
Weissmann (67); High Individual, Kenny Kemper (68); 
and High Team, Team Lawson (66.2). Congratulations 
to them all. 
 

All monthly high scores will be one month behind; this 
will allow us to figure in any makeups for teams only.  
 

Teams that signed up to help are: Team DeFranco, Bar; 
Team Boehm, Targets; Team Brunsman, Food; Team 

Callahan, Tickets and Team Wienkamp will do the 

turkey shoot. 
 Respectfully, 
 

 Steve Lawson, Schützen Club President 
 (513) 578-7873, slawson@mthealthy.org 
 

Fr. David Hiller Fund Report 
 
The Father David Hiller Fund is very grateful for the 
many donations that have been sent in memory of 
our Kolping members and will use them to continue 
the work of Fr. Kolping. Thank you for your support. 
Following are the donations that were received 
since last month. 
 
In Memory of Hubert Mohs 

Jack and Susan Carr, Paul and Mary Ellen Moeller 
 
In Memory of Alberta Seibel 

Dale and Donna Sunderhaus 
 
In Memory of Maria Von Den Benken 

Robert and Diana Suer, Michael and Diane Albrinck, 
Alfred and Erika Redder, Heddy Freese, Annie 
Diekmann, Erich and Ursula Meyer, Carl and Dottie 
Nissen, John Kratz, Gary and Lori Bruewer, Mark and 
Kathleen Blomer, Mark and Rose Blomer, Nancy 
Tuchfarber, Margaret Kohne, Rosemary Bloemer, 
George and Clara Ostendorf, Richard and Margaret 
Herzog. 
   Sincerely, 
 
   Paul A. Ahrnsen 
   FDHF Chairman 
____________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

Our Friday Night Gemütlichkeit Grill-Outs were a 
success! For those who attended, we thank you for 
the support and positive feedback. We personally 
enjoyed the fun and fellowship each week. For those 
who volunteered to work on a Friday, either by 
tending bar or selling our delicious food or split-the-
pot tickets, your help is much appreciated.  
 
Special thanks to our President Ted Hoerstmann and 
his wife Ann. The grill-outs would not have 
happened without their support and hard work.  
 
   Barb and Russ Hessler 
   Sue and Rick Valentino 
   Event Chairs 
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Deaths 

 
George R. Freudiger, husband of the late Wanda 
Isaacs Freudiger and father of Kolping members Mike, 
Mark and Greg Freudiger. George, or “Geo”, as he was 
called, was a Kolping member for two years. He passed 
away on October 4, 2020 at the age of 79. We extend 
our sympathies to his children Deborah Sweeney, 
Mike, Mark and Greg Freudiger, and the entire 
Freudiger family. 
 

Ben Albers, husband of Regina Prues Albers and 
Kolping member for 62 years, passed away on October 
9, 2020 at the age of 81. Ben had been the President of 
Cincinnati Kolping three times, its Vice President 
twice, a Board member three times, National Kolping 
Representative, and Vice President of National 
Kolping. He had also been a member of the Kolping 
Sängerchor, Seniors, Kings Club, the Kolping Band, the 
Shützen Club, the Sports Club, the Kolping Golf League, 
and Tuesday Workers.  Ben had been a soccer coach 
for the Sports Club and also its President, and he was 
one of the founders of the GCL (Greater Cincinnati 
League) Soccer Banquet in 1975. He also was a co-
founder of the Kolping Golf League in 1994, co-chair of 
the National Kolping Convention in 1974, and the 
Schützenfest King, along with his Queen Regina, in 
1974-1975. He received the National Kolping 
Distinguished Service Award in 1980 and the 
Cincinnati Kolping Meritorious Award in 1991. Ben 
was a true Renaissance man! We send our condolences 
to Regina and his daughter and son-in-law Rosemarie 
and Ron Dowers, as well as the whole family. 
 

Esther Boehm, mother of Kolping member Paul 
Boehm, passed away on October 8, 2020 at the age of 
85. We extend our sympathies to Paul and Donna 
Boehm and their family. 
 

Edward V. Whalen, father of Kolping member Pat 
Whalen, passed away on October 9, 2020 at the age of 
92.  We send our thoughts and prayers to Pat and Irene 
Whalen and their family. 
 

Edward Anton, brother of Kolping member John 
Anton and former Kolping member himself, passed 
away on October 12, 2020 at the age of 80. Ed had also 
been a member of the Kolping Golf League. Our 
condolences go out to John Anton and the family. 
 
May they all rest in peace! 
 

Kolping Christmas Luncheon 
 

The annual Christmas luncheon will take place on 
December 6th and will begin at noon. Usually we 
celebrate Mass before the luncheon, but due to COVID-
19 restrictions, the Board decided to just have the 
luncheon. RESERVATIONS ARE A MUST, so please 

contact Doris Wilke to make your reservations at:  

513-521-5019 or Wilke1115@aol.com. Deadline 

for reservations is November 30th. 

 

As we have done in the past, please bring canned 
goods and/or personal items to the luncheon, as these 
will be donated to the Mt. Healthy Alliance. 

 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

Sick & Shut-Ins 
 

Regina Albers   Bill Lunnemann, Sr. 
Margaret Gerdes  Bernie Brunsman 
Richard Ellensohn  Herm Koehling  
Vince Meyer   Tom Resing 
Linda Knizner   Sandy Schmits   
 
In addition, as we get closer to the holidays, don’t 
forget to send a Christmas card to those who are shut 
in. Joe Wessels mentioned that his grandmother, Anni 
Wessels Conrad, would love to hear from her Kolping 
friends – her address is: Anni Conrad, Alois Alzheimer 
Center, 70 Damon Rd., Cincinnati, OH 45218. 
 
Also please say prayers for Kate Callahan, grand-
daughter of Mike and Manette Callahan and daughter 
of Ben Callahan, as well as all members of the Kolping 
family who are in need of prayers. 
 

Please take time out of your busy schedule for these 
folks.  Send a card or give them a call.  It is always nice 
to hear from friends when you are not feeling well. 
Please pray for all members to be safe from the Corona 
virus. 

__________________________________________ 

 

Kolping Seniors 
 

Stay well. Keep all in your prayers. Have a good 
Thanksgiving. 
   Christa Olding, President 
   513-385-1476 
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2020 Kolping Board Member Elections 
 

We will be holding the General Meeting and 
Elections on November 6th at 7:30pm. The 
meeting will be held in the Kolping Center Hall in 
order to observe Social Distancing protocols. If 
anyone would like to vote, but feels 
uncomfortable attending the meeting, please 
come to the Hall entrance between 7 and 7:30 
with your membership card and you may fill out 
the ballot and leave. 
 

As always, we have a great group of nominees, 
whose biographies are on pp. 8 and 9: 
 

Roger Adams 

Matt Brunsman 

Walt Dewar 

Andrew Hessler 

Janet Talkers Kuhl 

Chris Petersman 
 

There are five seats to be filled; the sixth person 
will serve as the alternate. We also will be 
nominating the National Delegate for a term of 
two years. The person running for this office is: 

 

Ted Klosterman 
 

Please come to Kolping on November 6th and cast 
your vote for the future of Cincinnati Kolping! 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Fun at Tuesday Workers 

 
Our Tuesday Workers work very hard around the 
Kolping facility, but they have fun too! Notice the 
flower behind Bob Bauer’s ear ….. 
 

Fr. David Hiller Fund Scholarships 

 
Once again, the Father David Hiller Fund will offer 
two (2) $3,000 grants for children of active Kolping 
parents who will be attending Catholic high schools 
in the Tri-State area. At least one parent must be a 
member for at least three years. Grants are available 
for children who will be freshmen at a Catholic high 
school in the school year 2021-2022. These grants 
will be renewable for each successive school year, 
provided certain conditions are met. 
 
In 2021, the grants will be awarded to the two 
freshman students. Current grant recipients are also 
required to reapply in order to receive their 
renewable grants. Applications and program 
description will be available in the Hiller Fund mail 
slot in the Kolping Board room after November 1, 
2020. Applications should be sent directly to the 
Cincinnati Scholarship Foundation, 324 E. 4th St., 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, who will determine the 
awardees. The applications are not provided to the 
members of the FDHF Committee. Deadline is 
February 28, 2021. A complete description of the 
program is available on the Kolping website: 
 www.Kolpingcincinnati.com 
 
Additional questions should be sent to Paul Ahrnsen, 
phone: 513-542-8554, email: pahrnsen@fuse.net. 
_____________________________________________________________ 

 

Missing Tool 

 

The support of the Tuesday Workers is essential 

to the success of our Society. They volunteer 

their time and talents (and sometimes, tools) to 

keep our facilities in shape. To that end, one of 

our workers has reported that his hammer drill, 

which he was using at Kolping, is missing. If 

anyone knows the whereabouts of this expensive 

tool, please call Tom Musbach at 513-793-1148. 

 

 

Deadline for articles to be submitted for 

the December Bulletin is Wednesday, 

November 25 at 5:00 P.M. 

Please submit articles to 

Nancy Pelzel at: 

nancypelzel@aol.com 
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Kolping Genealogy 
 

We will meet virtually on Sunday, November 15 

at 2:00 pm for an hour. The first part of the 
meeting will focus on Maps and using Google 
Earth in your genealogical research. The rest of 
the time is spent one-on-one working with each 
other on capturing our information and 
expanding our skill sets. 
 
A subtopic on November 15 will be “Finding your 
Heimat” using this technology. You have to learn 
the location of your “home village” in order to 
facilitate most German research. We will compare 
Google Earth to Google Maps (using the two 
villages of my Weber family as an example) and 
learn to search “Germany” using both apps to find 
your ancestors’ homes. Armed with the address 
and village, you can “pin” these locations in Earth 
and share with others. Maps gives us distances to 
trek, bike, or drive. Both Google Maps and Google 
Earth are free. 
 
So login with your own laptop and stand-by to 
review digital maps and research on Germany’s 
geography.  This is a great opportunity for 
brother/sister members of Kolping to share their 
research; fellow Tuesday Workers to share their 
immigration stories, marksmen and brewers to 
locate those places where they or their ancestors 
learned their trades.   
 
Basic Geography will cover the present-day 
German States and look back into historical 
regions and administrative divisions. We will 
look at a few of many online gazetteers and some 
of the best online historical maps. Maps are fun to 
view and give us a perspective most useful in our 
research. Our forefathers would be amazed to see 
“Street View” of the old homestead.  Visit from 
your home with a cold drink and favorite chair. 
 
Dr. Tom Montgomery, Kolping member: 
montgota@fuse.net, montgota@miamioh.edu,  
513-969-5383. 
 
 

 

Memorial Service and Goettafest 
November 1, 2020 

11:00 A.M. 
 

Our Memorial Service and Goetta Breakfast 

will take place on November 1 at 11:00 am to 

honor the members we have lost in the last 

year.  If you are unable to join us in person, 

please say a prayer for all those no longer 

with us.   

 

One of our traditions for this event is to support a 
local charity with donations collected at the 
Memorial Service.  
 
This year the board has chosen to join the 
Knights of Columbus in raising funds to support 
Elizabeth New Life Center. This organization will 
be opening a clinic on Hamilton Avenue this 
month. When it opens, it hopes to have an 
ultrasound machine on site so that ladies seeking 
an abortion can see for themselves the little life 
in their womb. Sadly, last year in the Kolping zip 
code, there were 163 abortions performed.  
 
These machines are costly, but the Knights of 
Columbus are committed to this cause and have 
raised half of the money needed. The amount 
that is collected on November 1st will be matched 
by Kolping. If you are unable to attend the Candle 
Memorial Service and support this important 
cause in person, please consider supporting this 
organization.  
 
Elizabeth New Life Center 
Mt. Healthy Ultrasound 
8766 Nromandy Creek Dr. 
Centerville, OH 45458 
 
Thank you to Walt Amrein for making us aware 
of this important work. What a great way to 
honor the memory of our members by 
supporting God’s gift of life! 
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Kolping member Elaine Wilke is in need of a kidney. Please contact Jessica if 

you would like to help. 
 
 

Kolping Golf League 
 

The twenty-seventh season of the Kolping Golf League is now history. The Golf 
League was one of the few Kolping activities that were not canceled in 2020 
because of the pandemic. After a three-week delay in starting play, we managed 
to get in twenty-one official rounds.   
 

At the end of play, the champion for the 2020 season was Rich Balzer, one of our 
newest Kolping members. Rich also has the distinction of being the oldest 
champ at age 84. We players in our fifties, sixties and seventies can look upon 
this geezer champion as a reason to continue playing golf. Congratulations to 
Rich for setting a good example and for being a good golfer. By the way, all of 
those in the league 80 and older are affectionately referred to as GEEZERS.  
Often, they play better than most of us “youngsters”. 
 

This season also marked the 90th birthday of Carl Nissen, one of the founders of 
the league in 1994. On a sad note, another of the founders of the league, Ben 
Albers, passed away two weeks ago.   
 
Mike Pelzel 

 
 

 

Rich Balzer (right) accepting 

the Kolping Golf League trophy 

from Mike Pelzel. 
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Biographies of Candidates Running for the Kolping Board 
 

Roger Adams 
 

U.S. Marine Veteran 

Accountant with Fidelity Investments for 23 years. 

Three Adult Children 

Kolping Member since 1995. 

Spouse Barbara Moeller Adams 

 

I have previously served on the Building and Grounds Committee and have served as President of 

Schützen Club. I have always volunteered but chose to be involved on the Finance and Faith 

Formation teams at my Parish while my children were growing up. Now that my youngest is away at 

college, I want to switch back to serving the Kolping Society. 

 
Matt Brunsman 
 
Matt has been a member of Kolping for eight years. He is a member of the Schützen Club, and has 

volunteered at Schützenfest, Stube Nacht and Harvest Fest. 
 
Walt Dewar III 
 
Walt Dewar III is a kind, compassionate man who gives all he can to his hometown of Cincinnati, 
Ohio.  Whether it’s been holding many positions at his church of St. James Episcopal Church, 
spending many Friday nights with the Reading Athletic Association in the city he currently resides, a 
past board member of SAY Soccer or with the Kolping Society and President of the Kolping Sports 
Club.  He has been married to his wife, Karen, for 28 years and they have 3 beautiful daughters and 2 
granddaughters.  Walt does not know a stranger and can’t go somewhere without running into 
someone he has worked with or coached. He would be a great fit to help the Kolping Society carry 
out Fr. Kolping’s mission.  
 
I am Walt Dewar and I approve this message!  

Andrew Hessler 

Hello, my name is Andrew Hessler, and I have been a Kolping member since 2013. I have basically 

grown up at Kolping, from representing Kolping and the Kolping Soccer Club on the field, to helping 

my Opa at Tuesday Workers during the summer, to more recently being a national representative at 

the 2016 and 2018 National Conventions in New York and Philadelphia, respectfully. I was also 

blessed to have the opportunity to be a national representative for Kolping USA in 2018 in Lima, 

Peru, for the International Kolping Convention. I am asking for your vote today, as I have had the 

great opportunity to interact with people from around the globe who share in Father Kolping’s mission, 

and talk to the individuals our work on the Kolping Lenten Project is directly benefiting. I believe that 

there is so much more good that we as a Kolping Family will be able to accomplish in the next 96 

years of the Cincinnati Kolping Society. 
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Janet Talkers Kuhl 

Because of the COVID-19, I was not able to receive my 60-year award in April. I became a member 
from when I was married to Herman Talkers who died in 1987. I remarried in 1991 to his first cousin 
Heinz Kuhl who died in 2019. I am one of ten children and three of my sisters married men from 
Germany (Hubert Kramer and Helmut Leder).  
 
Over the years I have been on committees dating back to the old Kolping on Winton Road. I was a 
board member for the Ladies Auxiliary and hosted Communion Sunday downtown. For many years I 
was chairman of the Fish Pond at Schützenfest and have always helped out in the kitchen, especially 
when it came to serving at various events. I cannot recount the number of years I have worked in the 
kitchen for Schützenfest. I currently help Doris Wilke twice a month for the Tuesday Workers. 
I received the Kolping National Distinguished Service Award at the 2006 National Convention in 
Detroit and in 2004 I received a Service Recognition Award from Kolping Cincinnati. I am very proud 
of them.  
 

Christine Petersman 
 

The Kolping organization and its members have come to mean a lot to me.  Several years ago I 

moved into my new home and was blessed with Otger Kappen as a neighbor!  Otger introduced me 

to several people and encouraged me to come to Kolping so that I could see why it meant so much to 

him.  After coming to a few events, I felt like I wanted to belong to this community too.  As I have 

volunteered for several events, I have grown to appreciate all that Kolping stands for. Several of my 

neighbors have now become members and work alongside me. 

   

For the past 30 years I have worked in accounting for Dennis R. Link & Co., Inc.  Another 

commitment special to me is martial arts. I have been personally developing my craft, as well as 

teaching and mentoring in the martial arts field for over 25 years.  This has been very rewarding.   

I am a graduate of Northern Kentucky University, locally attended Oak Hills High School and have a 

grounded commitment to the community.  If honored to be on the board, it will enable me to give 

back.  I look forward to being a part of things here at Kolping. This is truly a great organization. 
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Kolping Connection: Michel Keidel has been the official Graphic Designer for the 

Schützenfest Committee over the past two years. Coming onboard for the 150th 

Schützenfest Anniversary Celebration, Michel has proven to be indispensible in 

creating graphic design solutions that have visual impact and create powerful 

communication results. Michel has worked with us generously and respected our 

special Not For Profit Status needs. We thank Michel Keidel for his many contributions 

toward creating a professional and exciting new look to our Schützenfest print, 

electronic and banner promotions and advertising. 

2020 Calendar of Events 

JANUARY  NO GENERAL MEETING IN JANUARY 
  11 King's Party 
  17 Schützen Nacht 
  25 Stube Nacht 
 
FEBRUARY  3 Board Meeting 

 7 General Meeting 
   8 Celebration Dance 
  21 Schützen Nacht 
  23 Schlachtfest 
  28 Fish Fry (Society) 
 
MARCH  2 Board Meeting 
   6 Fish Fry (Sports Club) 

 6 General Meeting 
  13 Fish Fry (Schützen Club) 
  20 Fish Fry (Fr. David Hiller Fund) 
  20 Schützen Nacht 
  21 King's Ball 
  27 Fish Fry (Young Families) 
  29 St. Joseph’s Day Mass 
  30 Board Meeting (April) 
 
APRIL   3 Fish Fry (Endowment) 
   3 General Meeting 
  17 Schützen Nacht 
  19 Awards Banquet 
  24 Sängerchor Sängerfest 
  25 Sängerchor Sängerfest 
  26 Sängerchor Sängerfest 
  27 Board Meeting (May) 
 
MAY    1 General Meeting 
  15 Schützen Nacht 
  22 Kolping Memorial Tournament 
  23 Kolping Memorial Tournament 
  24 Kolping Memorial Tournament 
 
JUNE   3 Board Meeting 

JUNE   1 Board Meeting 
 5 General Meeting 
19 Schützen End Party 
21 Father's Day/Anniversary Mass 
29 Board Meeting (July)   

   
JULY  NO GENERAL MEETING IN JULY 

11 3v3 Soccer Tournament 
  17, 18, 19 Schützenfest 
  18 Kolping Members’ Family Picnic 
 
AUGUST  3 Board Meeting   

 7 General Meeting 
  21 Captains Meeting – Schützen Club 
  21 Appreciation Party 
  31 Board Meeting (September) 
 
SEPTEMBER NO GENERAL MEETING IN SEPT. 

11, 12, 13 Kolping Nat’l. Convention 
  11, 12, 13 Fill the Net Tournament 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
  28 Board Meeting (October) 
 
OCTOBER   2 General Meeting 
  16 Schützen Nacht 
 
NOVEMBER  1 Memorial Service/Goettafest 

   2 Board Meeting   
 6 General Meeting/Elections 
 6 & 7 Harvest Fest 

  20 Schützen Nacht 
  29 Weihnachts Konzert 
  30 Board Meeting (Dec) 
 
DECEMBER   6 Christmas Luncheon 
  13 Children's Christmas Party 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
 
    

MEETINGS: 
 

Board of Directors Monday prior to the first  
   Friday of the month – 7:00 pm 
General Membership First Friday – 7:30 pm 
 

Senior Citizens Second Tuesday – 11:30 am 
 

Schützen Club  Third Friday – 7:00 pm 
 

Genealogy Group Third Sunday – 2:00 pm 
 

Sängerchor  Every Tuesday – 7:30 pm 
 

Sports Club  Fourth Wednesday – 8:00 pm 

KOLPING MISSION STATEMENT 

 

We, the members of the Catholic Kolping Society of 
America, led by the vision of our founder, Blessed 
Adolph Kolping, promote the development of the 
individual and the family by fostering a sense of 
belonging and friendship through our holistic 
programs of spiritual, educational, charitable, and 
social activities. 


